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Melissa Guilbeau

From: Jennifer Jones Thomas <jennifer.thomas@keanmiller.com>
Sent: Monday, October 21, 2024 5:57 PM
To: City of St George Planning
Subject: Opposition to New Development in University Club Plantation

In observing the October 21, 2024, EBR Planning Commission meeƟng, it appears that EBR is transferring the decision on 
whether or not the new development requested by Sinclair Kouns in University Club PlantaƟon (“UCP” ) will be 
approved to the City of St. George. I am submiƫng this email as a homeowner in UCP, not as legal counsel. When I 
purchased my lot in 2007, the UCP agent specifically stated that the wetlands located behind my lot were protected and 
would never be developed. I reasonably relied on this representaƟon when valuaƟng the lot and purchasing the lot. I 
built and have resided in the home for sixteen years. If the development of the wetlands is approved, then it is my 
personal opinion that UCP could be liable for breach of contract, misrepresentaƟon and potenƟally fraud. Regardless, 
the infrastructure of the subdivision is not designed for the current amount traffic and cannot sustain any addiƟonal 
traffic. We currently have to employ off-duty police to assist the residents and school buses in exiƟng the neighborhood 
during rush hour Ɵmes. The lack of access to and from the neighborhood and poor street design is dangerous. I have 
personally witnessed numerous accidents at the entrance of the subdivision. I was present during the unfortunate 
accident when the children were struck on Memorial Tower Drive this summer. I assisted in trying to direct traffic to 
clear the road so the ambulances and firetrucks could get to the scene of the accident. It was a nightmare situaƟon for 
any parent and should never happen again. The addiƟonal houses will only add to the traffic problems and accidents. 
With regard to flooding, my back yard, which has a drain installed by the developer, does currently flood during and 
aŌer a heavy storm. We were extremely lucky the water did not rise to the home during the 2016 flood. The loss of the 
wetlands will only exacerbate flooding issues throughout the neighborhood. 
 
Please take this informaƟon into consideraƟon when making the decision on Mr. Kouns’ request to further develop UCP. 
 
Thank you 
Jennifer Thomas 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jennifer Jones Thomas 
Partner / Board Certified Health Law Specialist
Kean Miller LLP 
400 Convention Street, Suite 700 
Post Office Box 3513 (70821-3513) 
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70802 
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CONFIDENTIALITY STATEMENT 

This electronic message contains information from the law firm of Kean Miller LLP and is confidential or 
privileged. The information is intended to be for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not 
the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this message 
is prohibited. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify sender immediately by 
telephone. 
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